
 

 
 

 

Number 15-05 

Safety Alert – Laboratory Safety 
 

 

Background 
 
An incident occurred recently involving a chemical splash which could have had serious and 
significant consequences, highlighting a number of Laboratory Safety issues. 
The incident occurred when a PhD student was transferring vacuum pump apparatus between two 
experiments, one of which was unattended with an ‘unattended experiment’ sign. A hose slipped 
when being replaced and a small amount of solution in a flask splashed in the PhD student’s eyes, 
who was wearing reading glasses. The Chemical in the flask was unknown as the flask was not 
labelled and the solution was not readily identified. 

 
A Safety Shower was employed as the student was unfamiliar with the eyewash equipment.  
Diphoterene eye wash solution was also used and these combined measures effectively eliminated 
the chemical from the eye. It was later determined that the solution was a weak acid(<1M sulphuric).  

Procedures for Hazard Control 
 
• Safety glasses with side shields must be worn in all University laboratories unless lesser 

requirements can be justified as outlined in Australian Standard AS/NZS 2243.1:Safety in 
Laboratories – Planning and operational aspects. All safety eye wear must be Australian 
Standards compliant. Specialised eye protection such as goggles or face shields must be worn 
when a risk of splashing exists and there is a risk of damage to the eyes. Reading 
glasses/prescription spectacles are not sufficient for handling chemicals, with either 
prescription safety glasses or safety over-glasses required.  Contact lenses can increase the 
risk of eye damage when dust or harmful liquid or vapours enter the eye so their use in a lab 
must be risk assessed and then only with appropriate safety glasses worn over them. 

 
• ANY solution which has been decanted (unless it is for immediate use) must be clearly labelled 

with the product identifier and a hazard pictogram or hazard statement consistent with the 
correct classification of the chemical – refer to WorkCover NSW Code of Practice:  Labelling of 
Workplace Hazardous Chemicals. If an “Unattended Experiment” sign is used it must include 
contact details for the person responsible (ie mobile telephone number). 

 
• When changing or handling other lab user’s experiments, even with permission, lab users must 

fully understand the hazards present. Before touching anything, it is YOUR RESPONSIBILITY 
to find out the appropriate information including the risks associated with chemicals involved. 

 
• Induction training for all laboratory users must include information on eye protection 

requirements, decanting and labelling of chemicals and their containers, use of emergency 
equipment such as eye wash units, safety showers and Diphoterine solution.  
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